

TWO LINCOLN SQUARE, NEW YORK, NY 10023-6214 212/595-9533

January 18, 1990

Mr. Walter Thabit 305 East 11th Street No. 5C New York, NY 10003

Dear Mr. Thabit:

Thank you for your letter of January 13th calling my attention to the Thompson Rock Garden in Phoenix, AZ. Although I have not personally seen this extraordinary environment, I believe after viewing several photographs of the construction that this is a significant part of America's cultural history and that every conceivable effort should be made to preserve this national treasure.

I urge you to impress upon the Phoenix city officials that this work should be preserved. It is an important part of our rich, cultural heritage.

Sincerely,

Robert Bishop

Director

RB:1g